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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 
June 28, 2017 

Meeting held at Town Hall, 139 Main Street, Rowley, MA 
1:00 p.m. 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Chairman Joseph Perry, Vice Chairman Robert Snow, Clerk 
Cliff Pierce, Robert Merry, David Petersen (Town Administrator Deborah Eagan, 
Assistant Town Administrator Amy Lydon)  
 
PUBLIC ATTENDEES:   Timothy Toomey; Larry White – Finance Committee; Mark 
Emery - Water Commissioner; John Manning – Water Commissioner; Bernie Cullen – 
Water Commissioner 
 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
 
Chairman Perry called meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.   
 
Water Board Chairman Emery called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.  
 
JOINT MEETING WITH THE BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS 

Chairman Perry called the Joint Meeting with the Board of Water Commissioners to 

order by a roll call vote of the Board of Selectmen.  Dave Petersen so moved, Bob 

Snow second, all in favor – roll call vote:  Joe Perry – aye, Bob Snow – aye, Cliff Pierce 

– aye, Bob Merry – aye, Dave Petersen – aye. 

Chairman Emery called the Joint Meeting with the Board of Selectmen to order by a roll 

call vote of the Board of Water Commissioners.  Bernie Cullen so moved, John Manning 

second, all in favor – roll call vote:  Mark Emery – aye, Bernie Cullen – aye, John 

Manning – aye.  

Joint Meeting opened at 1:16 p.m. 

Timothy Toomey asked if he can bring up an issue.  Chairman Perry said he can make 

a statement.  Toomey said he has been trying to distribute the meeting minutes from 

September 11, 2015.  Perry said we are not here for that topic, and that would be a 

matter to address with the Board of Water Commissioners. 

Robert Snow moved, pursuant to G.L. c. 30A, Sections 21(a)(1), that the 

Board vote to enter Executive Session for the purpose of discussing 

complaints against a Town employee and to not return to open session, Cliff 

Pierce second, all in favor – roll call vote:  Joe Perry – aye, Bob Snow – aye, 

Cliff Pierce – aye, Bob Merry – aye, Dave Petersen – aye. 
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Bernard Cullen moved, pursuant to G.L. c. 30A, Sections 21(a)(1), that the 

Board vote to enter Executive Session for the purpose of discussing 

complaints against a town employee and to not return to open session, John 

Manning second, all in favor – roll call vote:  Mark Emery – aye, Bernie Cullen 

– aye, John Manning – aye 

Executive session opened, and Open session closed at 1:19 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Amy Lydon 
Assistant Town Administrator 
  

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Meeting Memo Board of Water Commissioners Motion to go into Executive 
Session 

2. Meeting Memo Board of Selectmen Motion to go into Executive Session 
 


